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On the Journey 

+The Gospel passage we hear this weekend is one which most of us can recall.  Two 
sons are ordered by their father to go out and work in the vineyard.  This is not an 
unreasonable request.  Presumably, the father owns the vineyard and therefore the 
sons have a stake in its success.  It is to their benefit, and is their duty, to obey. 
     We know that the first one says he will not, but then does go out to the field.  The 
second one says he will, but then does not.  That the first son is the one who actually 
does the will of God sets the stage for the real rhetorical “punch” of Jesus’ message.  
Speaking to the chief priests and elders of the people, Jesus says to them, tax        
collectors and prostitutes are entering the kingdom of God before you.     
     These words are meant to get their attention, obviously, for as religious leaders, 
they would have seen themselves as both morally and socially superior to tax       
collectors and prostitutes.  They also reflect something found in the words of the 
prophet Ezekiel as he relays the Lord’s message to his people:  When someone      
virtuous turns away from virtue to commit iniquity ….[he dies].  But if he turns from 
the wickedness he has committed, he does what is right and just, he shall preserve his 
life. 
     Everyone has a choice as to how to act – just like the sons in the parable; just like 
the chief priests and elders; just like the tax collectors and prostitutes.  And the     
interesting thing about these words in Ezekiel is that the Lord is acknowledging not 
just those who repent and follow God’s way, but also those who “turn from virtue to 
sin.”  This is a good description of the second son – and likely the religious leaders in 
this story – as their words signify obedience and piety, while their actions say        
otherwise.  
     Jesus is celebrating God’s mercy, and his compassion upon those tax collectors 
and prostitutes (and others) who initially rejected God in making their life choices, 
but who eventually turned away from sin to life.  He is also pointing out that virtue – 
in this case, the status and learning of the religious leaders – does not make them 
immune to disobedience and unrighteous.  Understanding God’s will, committing to 
it and doing it, are what bring life.    
     In our humanity, we know that we will at times turn away from seeking God – but 
let’s strive to make those times few and far in-between the way we seek to live our 
daily lives and unleash the Gospel! 
 

+For those enrolled in our Religious Formation program, we had hoped to be able to 
offer both in-classroom sessions as well as an “at-home” program.  After much      
review and consideration, we decided last week to delay the offering of “live”      
sessions, given the current state of affairs and some difficulties in managing the    
logistics of putting on the program.  So, there will be NO “in-class” Religious          
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On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

Formation sessions this fall (and until further notice).  We will offer a great at-home program that will, hopefully not just be a good 
experience for our young students, but will also serve to provide a good “review” for parents and grandparents who might take on 
this role of catechist for your children.  More information will be coming from our Religious Formation office should you have    
questions. 
 

+On Thursday of this past week, we joined with many other parishes in a National Day of Prayer and Fasting – an effort to help us 
bring about more conversion in our lives so that we may truly seek God’s will and put it into practice in our daily routines.  Thanks 
to everyone who joined in at Mass or the time of quiet prayer/Eucharistic adoration which followed.   
 

+Around the feast of St. Francis of Assisi, we typically offer a little prayer service for the blessing of animals.  We will try to keep this 
tradition going this year – so on Saturday, October 3, at 10:30 a.m., we will do the blessing around the bell tower on the mall     
leading up to the church.  Masks are required, and we ask that you keep yourselves “socially distant” while gathering.   
 

+Our 2020 CSA efforts are coming along quite well at present.  We have achieved our target of $302,657 through the generosity of 
many parish families.  At this point, it is not all collected, but is made up of pledges as well as donations.  We have surpassed the 
target at this point by $39,000, putting us into the “bonus round” as I like to say – BUT please remember the additional monies 
coming in will be put toward our building construction loan from the Archdiocese.  It would be great if we could at least double the 
targeted amount.  That amount, applied to the principal balance of the loan, would save us over $16,000 in interest expenses     
annually! 
     I kindly ask – if you have not yet committed to our 2020 CSA, please make your pledge today so that we can save monies over 
the long term of repayment (10 years, as it stands at the beginning of the project/loan life).  Know of my prayerful gratitude! 
 

+We continue to work on the “Family of Parishes” project throughout the Archdiocese.  This coming-together of parishes will be of 
help in providing many and more opportunities to grow in our faith while addressing faith formation needs and opportunities   
within the parishes that make up each of the “families.”  The pastors of our Pontiac vicariate had a meeting this past Wednesday to 
further examine the “groupings” of parishes and see what would make the most sense.  I will continue to keep you posted as we 
move forward in this long-term effort.   
 

+I thank you for your prayers, especially with my new infusion treatment which started last week.  I will be going again this coming 
Tuesday.  It went quite smoothly, more so than I expected, with no adverse reactions.  Please keep me in prayer, that I may        
experience the healing grace of God as I proceed with these treatments! 
 

+May we continue to become the “grateful” people that we are all called to be!  I look forward to seeing you in church and around 
the complex! 

-Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
FAITH Catholic Publishing) 

Father, you sent your son Jesus Christ to be our High Priest, 
and you gave us the gift of the priesthood 

to continue his saving work. 
On this Priesthood Sunday, bless our priests,  

Monsignor Mike and Father Craig, 
and give us more of them. 

Make them holy. 
 

Strengthen them to proclaim the Gospel of Life, 
and to defend the rights of all, 

especially the unborn. 
Bring us, your priests and people 

to the life that never ends. 
We pray through Christ our Lord.  Amen. 

Today is Priesthood Sunday! 



 

Worship 4 

Low Gluten Hosts 
St. Andrew Parish has low gluten hosts available for those 
with gluten intolerance or celiac disease. These are still 
available despite the pandemic, so please, if you have 
need of these hosts, let  a mass coordinator know before 
mass begins and we will be happy to make arrangements 
for you to receive a low gluten host. 

Saturday, October 3 

10:30 AM 

Near the Bell Tower 

Blessing of Pets 

In recognition of the Feast of St. Francis and the 
important role pets play in our lives, parishioners 
are invited to bring their pets for a special blessing. 
Please see below for information that will promote 
a safe environment for all. 

 Masks are required for ALL HUMANS. Please 
do not put masks on your pets. 

 

 All pets must be on a leash or in a pet carrier. 
Sometimes new environments and experienc-
es can be scary for our four-legged friends. 
Proper leashes and carriers prevent our friends 
from running off. 

 Please distance yourself from others. While 
many pets enjoy the company of other furry 
friends, some may be overwhelmed and      
become anxious or fearful. To ensure every-
one’s comfort and safety, please allow space 
between the animals. 

 If you have attended in the past, you will recall 
that we have had treats for our friends. Treats 
will again be available for them, but in light of 
the Coronavirus they will be in sealed         
packages and available for pet parents to pick 
up from several treat stations. 

 A prayer for companion animals will be printed 
in the bulletin that weekend rather than being 
distributed as we did last year. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation in   
making this a safe event for all. 

Eucharistic Minister RE-training 
We are working at scheduling small 
limited trainings for current Eucha-
ristic Ministers who are interested 
in being updated in procedures in 
light of the Coronavirus. Those indi-
viduals who are interested in learning the new     
procedures are asked to contact Nikki in the parish 
office either by phone or email by September 30 so 
that we can determine how many training sessions 
will be required. Training sessions are expected to 
take place in early October. 

Saints of the Week 
Since there are so many feasts or memorials in the 
liturgical calendar this week, rather than feature just 
one, they are all listed with brief information on 
each. 
September 26 
Wenceslaus, Martyr. Duke of Bohemia sought to 
bring faith to his people. Killed by his pagan brother. 
Patron of the Czech Republic and Slovakia. 
Saint Lawrence Ruiz and Companions, Martyrs.     
Dominicans of Nagasaki during the years 1633-1637, 
they endured horrible torture and were killed by the 
ruler. 
September 29 
Michael, Gabriel, and Raphael, Archangels These 
biblical messengers signify God’s transcendence and 
loving care. Patron of security forces and the sick 
(Michael), telecommunications and the postal service 
(Gabriel), travelers and the blind (Raphael). 
 
September 30 
Jerome, Priest, Doctor of the Church Authored the 
Latin translation of the bible. Patron of scripture 
scholars. 
 
October 1 
Saint Therese of the Child Jesus, Virgin, Doctor of 
the Church. Known as the “little flower” a       
comtemplative who urged all to follow “the little 
way” Patroness of missions, florists, and France. 
 
October 2 
The Holy Guardian Angels 



 

5 55+ 

55 PLUS FELLOWSHIP DAY OF REFLECTION 

Space is still available for the Day of Reflection scheduled for Thursday October 15th at Manresa Retreat House 

(1390 Quarton Road, Bloomfield Hills), commemorating the one-year anniversary of Fr. Tim Babcock’s death.  

The day will begin at 9:30AM with coffee and snacks followed by two presentations on Praying with Art on the 

Life of Christ (before and after lunch), reflection on Fr. Tim’s impact on your life, lunch and Liturgy to close out 

the day.   

Manresa has indicated that we are limited to 22 attendees based on their Covid protocols.  So please make 

your reservations as soon as possible by calling or texting Gary or Nancy Greve at 248-652-0691 (leave a message if no answer).  

Once you have been confirmed by us, please mail a check payable to St. Andrew 55 Plus for $25 per person to St. Andrew Church, 

1400 Inglewood Avenue, Rochester, MI 48307-1518 – Attn: St. Andrew 55 Plus (also place this info in the check’s memo line) before 

September 28th. 

Please arrive at the Church parking lot by 8:15AM on October 15th for check-in.  If you need transportation to Manresa please let us 

know when you sign up and a carpool will depart at 8:30AM.  Masks ARE required for the day. 

Stay safe and stay tuned. 

God Bless! Gary & Nancy  

Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Today’s Scripture readings from the Prophet Ezekiel and the evangelist St. Matthew teach us about repentance from sin.          
Communicating through Ezekiel, God reminds us that everyone is accountable for their sins. Those who atone for their sins will 
save their lives. In the Gospel, Jesus tells the parable of two sons invited to work in their father’s vineyard. The first agrees to work 
but then fails to show up. The second son declines but later repents and does his father’s will. As repentant stewards, we           
recognize our fallen nature and know that sin blocks our relationship with Christ. In St. Paul’s Letter to the Philippian community, 
he urges humility and love in dealing with one another. Jesus’ healing mercy and forgiving grace is available for the contrite,      
repentant sinner through the Sacrament of Penance. Find forgiveness and peace through this beautiful sacrament and make a 
habit of going to confession regularly. 



 

Faith Formation 6 

  IMPORTANT                                                     

 FAITH FORMATION NEWS…                  

 We have gone all virtual                       

After much prayer and consideration for the safety of 

children, volunteers and staff, we have decided that our 

Religious Education program will be all virtual at least 

until January.  We will re-evaluate at that time. Com-

plex issues of health screening checks, disinfecting, and 

not being able to allow parents to enter the building, 

have caused us to reconsider our in-person plan. We 

are very sorry for any inconvenience this creates for 

you.  

Our staff has been working diligently to create quality 

virtual programming.  Please watch for a REMIND with 

information on how to pick up your child’s book and 

access your child’s grade level virtual lessons.                                                                                               

We are here to provide any assistance you may need. 

Please know that all families are in our prayers for a 

safe and healthy faith formation experience.                                        

The Faith Formation Staff 

 

 

          CONFIRMATION INTERVIEWS                                                 

Sunday, Oct. 4 - 1:00pm (last names A-D);                                 

1:30 (E-G); 2:00 (H-K)                                                                                                    

Saturday, Oct. 10 - 11:00am (last names L-M);                          

11:30 (N-R); 12:00 (S-Z) 

Teens will meet for 5-10 minutes with an inter-

viewer to go over their completed journals and 

talk about their prep experience, services, virtual 

retreat, etc.                                                                                                 

We ask our parishioners to join us in praying for 

these teens as they complete the Confirmation 

process. Thank you. 

First Communion 
This year’s First Communicants  who                       
have not celebrated by October 31 will 
be added to our group for spring of 
2021. Thank you. 

The Season of Creation 

We are in the Season of Creation, celebrated through-

out the month of September. It lasts until Oct. 4, the 

feast of St. Francis of Assisi, patron saint of animals, 

ecology and the environment. During this time we are 

invited to be especially mindful of how we relate to 

God’s creation and use its resources.                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

In his “World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation” 

address on Sept. 1, 2019, Pope Francis calls us to pray, 

reflect, and act. He asks that we let our prayer be in-

spired by the “symphony of creation,” “reflect on our 

lifestyles,” and “undertake prophetic actions” to care 

for the planet. He states, “The young remind us that the 

earth is not a possession to be squandered, but an in-

heritance to be handed down. They remind us that 

hope for tomorrow is not a noble sentiment, but a task 

calling for concrete actions here and now.”                                                                                                                                                           

Children can be encouraged to pray for the environ-

ment by going outside and counting the trees in the 

yard, and thanking God for them. They can ponder how 

they use the world’s resources. Then take action to 

make small changes that add up to big changes, such as 

recycling and using less water in daily tasks.                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Care for yourself and one another. We are all works of 

art, created by God. And don’t forget your beloved ani-

mals. They are part of creation, too. Bring them to the 

pet blessing this Saturday, Oct. 3 at 10:30am at the bell 

tower. They will get a blessing and perhaps a treat!                                                                   

Caring for creation in all its forms , not only this month 

but throughout the year, will ensure that our world will 

be healthy for future generations. 

Blessings,                                                                                                              

Maureen Schreffler                                                                                                                                                   

Director of Faith Formation  

 We Welcome to the Eucharist Table 

   Madeline Coumens                                      

   on Sept. 27, 2020 
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Christian Service 8 

Neighborhood House is celebrating its 10th annual Scare 

Away Hunger 5K Run/Walk virtually from October 

1st—October 18th!  

 What is a virtual 5K?  This virtual 5K is a race 

that you complete wherever you would like. A couple of 

suggested routes in the community will be provided—but 

you can even participate on your basement treadmill!  

Between the 1st and the 18th of October, you can run, 

walk, or jog the distance to complete your run. While we 

are physically distant, we can remain connected through 

a community of people striving toward the same goal.  

 Your support of this event will make it possible 

to provide food, clothing, emergency financial help, job 

coaching, budget counseling, short-term mental health 

counseling, transportation and other self-sustainability 

programs to thousands of households in Rochester, Roch-

ester Hills, Auburn Hills, Oakland Township, and Addi-

son Township.  

 For more information and to register, visit 

ranh.org/sah.  

 

Michigan Catholics have the responsibility to consider how they can best serve 

their communities through election choices and contribute to a climate of civility 

in the face of divisiveness and disagreement. In fact, Catholics can play a large 

role in returning civility and respect to the political process.  

 

 

Stop by the East Vestibule or the north entrance to pickup the latest edition of FOCUS to learn more about the 

issues, the candidates, and how to form your conscience  this election season.  

Mercy in Action Day—Sign-ups are open! Join us 

for our Fifth Annual Mercy in Action Service Day 

on Saturday, October 17th! This year will look a lit-

tle different, but we are offering safe, small, socially-

distanced, and family-friendly service opportuni-

ties!  

Please check the website to sign up to join us for an 

outdoor prayer service, for rosary making, lunch 

bag packing, sandwich-making, dessert-packaging, 

police appreciation bag making, an Adopt-a-Road 

clean up, and more!  

Families with children are encouraged to start par-

ticipating now at home by writing notes, making 

cards, and drawing pictures for children living in 

refugee camps throughout the world. These can be 

dropped off at the parish office mailbox or you can 

bring them with you on the 17th!  

Please contact Sam Jennings at 

samj@standrewchurch.org  with any questions.  

https://www.ranh.org/sah
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Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

ENGINEERING PROCESSS 
Third graders in Mrs. Demsky's class learned about the engineering process during science class. They talked about defining a 
problem and designing a solution and how each problem has criteria and constraints. The students were challenged with building 
the highest free-standing tower. It had to be stable and stand on its own for at least 5 seconds. They were only able to use the 
materials provided (toothpicks and marshmallows) and had to complete the challenge in 25 minutes. The tallest tower was 11 
inches high, great work third graders!   Learning  is fun at HRFS, we still have room for 2nd and 3rd graders, call 248-218-4554. 

CONSTITUTION DAY 
On September 17th our students celebrated Constitution Day. Our teachers had amazing activities planned at every grade level. 
The children wrote ways they can be good citizens, created mini-constitutions, and drew American flags. Some students took a 
virtual field trip to Independence Hall and others participated in an electoral college simulation.   God bless America! 
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Have you… 

visited our website at 
www.standrewchurch.org 

 

signed up for  

our weekly email blast on our 
website 

 

connected with us on  
     facebook 
    

OR… downloaded our parish app 
at www.myparishapp.com  

September 28 
St Wenceslaus 

St Lawrence Ruiz & Companions 
Job 1:6:22 

Luke 9:46-50 
 

September 29 
Sts Michael, Gabriel & Raphael 

Daniel 7:9-10, 13-14 or 
Revelation12:7-12a 

John 1:47-51 
 

September 30 
St Jerome 

Job 9:1-12, 14-16 
Luke 9:57-62 

 
October 1 

St Therese of the Child Jesus 
Job 19:21-27 
Luke 10:1-12 

 
October 2 

Holy Guardian Angels 
Job 38:1, 12-21; 40:3-5 

Matthew 18:1-5, 10 
 

October 3 
Job 42:1-3, 5-6, 12-17 

Luke 10:17-24 
 

October 4 
27th Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Isaiah 5:1-7 
Psalm 80 

Philippians 4:6-9 
Matthew 21:33-43 

Readings for the  
Week of September 28 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are answering phones  
as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday, Tuesday,  
Thursday & Friday 
 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 
Wednesday 

11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
 

* as of September 23 
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UPCOMING MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Limited 250 
First Come 

 

Weekdays 
Monday - Friday 

9:00 am 
Public & Livestream 

 
Weekend 

Saturday, October 3 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday, October 4 
8:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
 

Mass will be First Come 
 

Remember, space is limited 
to 250 

Dr Arsenia Guevarra, 81 
 

Died on 
September 14, 2020 

 
Buried on 

September 21, 2020 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of September 27 
 
SUNDAY  September 27, 2020 
  8:00 am  Janet McGarry   Jean M. Storm 
  Leonora Simone   Mr & Mrs Americo Ferri 
  Cap Steyer   Lisa Juriga 
     

12:00 pm  Anne Whedon   Family 
  Victoria Carvana   Family  
  Freda Pelech   Jack & Joy Waters 
 

  5:00 pm  Rochelle Wesley   Lisa Juriga 
 
MONDAY  September 28, 2020 
  9:00 am  Romeo Yago   Thet Family 
  Sr Diane Hoffman  Cousin, Donna 
    
TUESDAY  September 29, 2020 
  9:00 am  Anne Elizabeth Madison  Reading Family 
  Olive & Joseph Reading  Reading Family 
  Fr Tom Wilisowski  Tina Howell 
 
WEDNESDAY  September 30, 2020 
  9:00 am  Estelle & Douglas Cain  Reading Family 
  Antonina Monzella  LoeschnerFamily 
  Caterina Basile   Basile Family 
    
THURSDAY  October 1, 2020 
  9:00 am  Daniel Holefca, Sr  Jim & Betty Nolan 
  Marion Holefca   Jim & Betty Nolan 
 
FRIDAY  October 2, 2020 
  9:00 am  Shelley Reading   Reading Family 
 
SATURDAY  October 3, 2020 
  5:00 pm   Stanley Paurazas   Paurazas Family 
  Cecelia H. Trebnik  Robert 
  Janet McGarry   Margaret & Richard Frederich 
  Rick Nelson   Kranker Family 
  
SUNDAY  October 4, 2020 
  8:00 am  Janet McGarry   Jean M. Storm 
  Edward Herman   Elaine Herman 
     

12:00 pm  Harold & Dolores Pohlman Family 
  Diana Davila   Carlos Villarreal 
  Christopher Nestro  Ed & Chris Margiewicz 
 

  5:00 pm  For the People of St Andrew 
  For the People of the Pontiac Area Vicariate 
 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 
Deborah Giacalone 

Cheryl Labes 
Michael Rea 
Susan Metz 
Paul Jacque 
Tracy Jacque 

Lisa Miller Ruskin 
Mark Wiemels 
Diane Franey 

Debbie Psotka 
Karen Young 
Dave Felicelli 
Dan Brusstar 

Mary Jo Dinha 
Tom Donoughe 

Mary Macke 
Mike McDermott 

Judy Cote 
Robert Clemens 

Bill Zandi 
Amelia Roose 

Nicholas Gauthier 
Franz Estereicher 

Debra Aouate 
Laurie Hasselwander 

Tarik Dinha, Sr 
Msgr. Mike 

Doreen Valente 
Kenneth Beattie 
Donna Christie 
Patrick Beattie 
Louise Carlson 
Mark Kujawski 

Ken Kwiatkowski 
Sally Dupack 

Elias Agirokastritis 
Joanne Landry 
Scott Holland 

Mary Ellen O’Connor 
Cameron Kostiz 

Tina Denison 
David Dehn 
Diane Fayle 

Caterina Basile 
Norman Rosinski 
Mary Abraham 

The unborn child of Antonio 
Walter Gieselman 

Paul Yezback 
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